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•    The FOMC (Federal Open Market Committee) left the federal funds target rate 

unchanged at 5.25% - 5.50%, as widely expected and as already indicated at its July 

meeting, with the members concluding that recent data warranted its stance. 

•   The projections materials showed a downwards revision in unemployment 

expectations, to 3.8% from 4.1% for this year, while the GDP growth figure was 

revised up, to 2.1% y/y from 1.0% y/y, highlighting the likelihood of a soft landing. 

  



•   Fed Chair Powell noted that “(r)ecent indicators suggest that economic activity has 

been expanding at a solid pace, and so far this year, growth in real GDP has come 

in above expectations.” 

•  And additionally, “(r)ecent readings on consumer spending have been particularly 

robust. Activity in the housing sector has picked up somewhat, though it remains 

well below levels of a year ago, largely reflecting higher mortgage rates.”   

•  The projections for next year also showed a revision in unemployemt expectations, 

to 4.1% from 4.5% previously, while the GDP growth figure was revised up, to 1.5% 

y/y from 1.1% y/y, still representing some cooling next year. 

•  Indeed, 2025 sees economic growth recover to 1.8% y/y in the FOMC forecasts, and 

the US unemployment rate remain at 4.1%, and then drop to 4.0% in 2026 (as the 

real GDP growth projection remains at 1.8% y/y in 2026). 

•  The rand strengthened to R18.80/USD in response, from yesterday’s close of 

R18.84/USD, but the markets are likely to continue to digest the FOMC statements, 

and the rand consequently has room for further strength against the USD. 

•  The FOMC next meets to deliver its interest rate decision on 1st November, and then 

its last meeting this year will be on the 13th December. Markets have factored in no 

full expectations of another US rate hike this year, and still see cuts next year. 

•  Chair Powell added last night that “(t)he labor market remains tight, but supply and 

demand conditions continue to come into better balance”, with the Fed showing less 

concern overall about the labour market”. 

•  Indeed, he added, that “(t)he unemployment rate ticked up in August but remains 

low, at 3.8 percent”, with the Fed previously having said that the labour market has 

to weaken substantially for inflation to cool. 

• Fed projections also show core PCE inflation nearing, then reaching, 2.0% over the 

next few years, as the Fed’s projections see inflation returning to the implied target, 

averaging 2.6% next year, from 3.7% y/y this year, then 2.3% y/y in 2025. 

• Changes in interest rates take a while to have an effect on inflation, with this lag 

potentially two to three quarters initially and the full effects coming through over a 

year to eighteen months.  

• The Fed itself says it “will take into account the cumulative tightening of monetary 

policy, the lags with which monetary policy affects economic activity and inflation, 

and economic and financial developments”. 

• While the Fed members signal the possibility of another hike, this is likely aimed at 

quelling inflation expectations and is not widely expected to transpire. In SA as well 

markets expect no further hikes this year, and cuts from next year.  
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